
Next Chapter Meeting ���� Saturday, Jan. 13, 2018 
Board Meeting: 5:00 pm ���� Chapter Meeting: 6:00 ���� Exec 1 Upstairs 

Program is Jeff Beckley on 3-D printing 
Special Election for Treasurer 

Happy New Year, everyone! 

After years of serving in many roles in 
Chapter 135 Dave Kalwishky decided he 
needs a break from responsibility and has 
resigned as Treasurer. Many thanks to 
Dave for his hard work for so long keeping 
the club together. So this month Chapter 
135 starts with a Special Election, and to 
do this right we will likely need participation 
even from members who don't attend the 
meeting. It is called "voting by proxy". If 
you are a paid member and don't plan to 
attend the meeting you would assign your 
vote to someone who does plan to attend. 
This could be an officer, a board member,  
or any other paid member of the chapter. 
Set it up in writing (an email would do) so 
there is a record. According to our by-laws 
we need 15 paid members to have an 

official vote.  

Brant Hollensbe served several years as 
our Treasurer years ago and has 
volunteered to do it again. This is an open 
election, so if anyone else would like to 
stand for the position please let anyone on 

the board know, or just be there for the 
meeting. Brant was recently elected to the 
position as Secretary, but our by-laws 
allow for Secretary and Treasurer to be 

held by the same person. 

But I don't think you want to miss this 
meeting. It looks like we will have a break 
in the weather next week so we should be 
winding up the Poker Run at 5 before the 
meeting with a modest prize for the winner 
and chili for everyone. We changed the 
participation period from a single day to 
the entire week before, so whenever it 
works for you, get out there and get to the 
airports. See the flyer elsewhere in the 
newsletter for further information. The 
program is one I'm excited about, Jeff 
Beckley has been diving into 3D printing 
and will be doing a presentation for us. 

Think "owner produced parts." 

 

We hope to see you Saturday the 13th. 

Ralph Briggs 

Letter from the President:  

January 2018  Number 1 



GUIDELINES 

WHERE: KIKV - KAMW - I75 - KBNW - KOXV 
KIFA was replaced with KAMW 

WHEN: Monday, January 8 through 
Saturday, January 13 5:00 pm before EAA meeting 





From EAA  
Chapter 675 in  

Marshalltown 



Thanks to Ray Robinson and to Marc Broer for passing it on. 





EAA Chapter 135 
  Marc Broer 

  5285 NW 6th Drive 

  Des Moines, IA 50313-1713 

Chapter 135 Officers 2018 
 

 

President: Ralph Briggs ............ 515-554-8187 .... rbriggs55@gmail.com 
Vice President: Al Hummel ....... 515-783-9092 .... hummel17304@gmail.com 
Treasurer: Dave Kalwishky ....... 515266-2625 ..... dave@kalwishky.com 

Secretary: Brant Hollensbe ....... 515-221-0970 .... bhollenbe@mchsi.com 
Newsletter  
  Coordinator: Marc Broer ......... 515-289-2625 .... marc@countylineprinting.com 
Young Eagles  
  Coordinator: Alan Core ........... 515-961-4524 .... indypurr@juno.com 
 
Board: 
Stuart Rauh .............................. 515-334-3339 .... stuart@rauhnet.com 
Rick Ross ................................. 515-360-0105 .... rross7104@gmail.com 
Dave Schuler............................  .......................... dave.schuler@rainhail.com 

Paul Reinke .............................. 515-367-2105 .... preinke@ 
.................................................  .......................... energycontroltechnologies.com 
Paul Steingrabe........................ 515-265-1317 .... casdogs@q.com 
Mike Graber ............................. 515-993-3421 .... mgraber914@msn.com 


